
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Monday, December 9, 2013 

 

Mayor Blakeman called the Regular Council Meeting to order at 7:00 PM on Monday, 

December 9, 2013. Council members present were Owen Mathews, Fred Devish, and Ben Glenn 

Council member Dale Petersen was absent. Visitors present were Vicki Paddock; seniors present 

were Tyler Jones, Emily VerBurg, Randelle Lawrence, Brittany Richendifer, and Callie 

Robinson.  

 

Mathews motioned to approve the consent agenda Devish 2
nd

 all ayes, motion carried.  

 

Clerk Nelson gave her report. Nelson asked for approval for an overnight travel request to go to a 

Human Resources Workshop in Casper. Mathews motioned to approve the request Glenn 2
nd

 all 

ayes, motion carried. Clerk Nelson provided the Mayor and Council with information about the 

upcoming WAM Conference in Cheyenne. A voting delegate will need to be named by the next 

meeting in December.  

 

Police Chief Robinson provided the Mayor and Council with a staff report.  

 

Heath Turbiville with HDR Engineering gave an engineer update. A master plan with future 

projects will be worked on at the Retreat. The consensus of the Council was to move forward 

with the sewer project in the alley between S. Yellowstone and S. Big Horn Ave. Heath 

presented the Council with the cost with no pinning included on the Lincoln Str. Subdivision.  

 

Administrator Blakeman gave an update. Mayor and Council gave Blakeman permission to send 

letters seeking quotes from electricians to wire the flag pole and landfill building. Blakeman 

updated the Council on the progress on the School project. Discussion was held on the first 

mobile home ordinance committee meeting, Council member Petersen will provide Mayor and 

Council with notes.  

 

Administrator Blakeman gave the maintenance update. The maintenance has installed 6 meter 

pits over the last few weeks. Starting Monday the Town will burn the slash pile up at the 

Maintenance Shop.  

 

No Old Business. 

No New Business  

 

Visitor Vicki Paddock thanked the Town for the wonderful flag pole.  

Mayor Blakeman adjourned the Regular Council Meeting at 7:34 PM.  

 

 

__________________________ 

Steve Blakeman, Mayor 

_______________________________ 

Candace Nelson, Clerk/Treasurer 


